
 

MEMORANDUM 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

TO:  Joint Legislative Oversight Committee on Health and Human Services 
 
FROM: Wayne Goodwin 
  Commissioner of Insurance 
 
DATE: June 5, 2013 
 
RE:  External Review Annual Report - 2012 
 
 
 
 
 
Attached is an electronic copy of the Annual Report on External Review Requests in North Carolina 
pursuant to G.S. §58-50-95.  If you would like a hard copy of the report, please contact the Director 
of the Health Insurance Smart NC Program, Susan Nestor, at 919-807-6864 or email her at 
Susan.Nestor@ncdoi.gov. 
 
 
Thank you. 

 
 


